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As one of the world's most densely populated cities, Hong Kong faces ongoing

challenges in providing a safe, efficient and reliable transport system to meet the

economic, social and recreational needs of the community in an environmentally

friendly manner. The Transport Advisory Committee is charged with the responsibility

of tendering advice on broad issues of transport policy and major transport-related

proposals. Since its establishment in December 1965, we have been working hand

in hand with the Government in striving to achieve such objectives.

2002 was a busy year for the Transport Advisory Committee. We had fruitful

discussions on a wide range of transport issues covering new rail and road projects,

initiatives for improving public transport services, road safety related proposals and

major traffic management schemes. Three visits were made in the year allowing

us to gather first hand information on the operations of public transport services

and transport infrastructure projects.

We were pleased to see the commissioning of the Mass Transit Railway Tseung Kwan

O Line in August 2002, marking a milestone in the development of the Tseung Kwan

O new town. Other major road and rail projects such as the Shatin to Central Link,

the Kowloon Southern Link and the Shenzhen Western Corridor have all been

progressing well. We welcome the decision of the Chief Executive-in-Council in

October 2002 to approve the granting of new franchises to three franchised bus

operators, a decision where the advice of the Transport Advisory Committee has

also played a role. The Administration's various initiatives to enhance the pedestrian

environment such as provision of escalator link/elevator system and introduction

of pedestrianisation schemes were thoroughly discussed and secured our full support.

The success of the Transport Advisory Committee owes much to the dedication and

support of all my colleagues serving on the Committee. I would like to take this

opportunity to thank them all for their hard work. We however will not be complacent.

We will continue to play our part in tendering impartial advice to the Administration

with a view to maintaining a transport system that meets community expectations

and makes Hong Kong a better place to live and work.

Dr Cheng Hon-kwan
Chairman

Transport Advisory Committee
March 2003
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